Yeovil Twins and More Committee Meeting

7th September 2012

1. Welcome & Introductions

2. Update

3. Formalising the Committee

4. Fundraising

5. Next Steps

6. AOB

Present: 
Kerry Gray, Mik Gray, Tori Birch, Katie Eaton, Lila Joyce

Apologies:
Katie Wilson

1. Welcome & Introductions

2. Update

Group has been meeting at Morley House for 5 sessions now, and seems to be going well. 15 different families, including expectant mothers, have attended, with 7 or 8 families attending each session.

Very positive comments about the venue and the Facebook group is being used well.

Promotion - Although the posters went out to health visitors, children’s centres and women’s hospital, there have not been any new twin families at the meetings, although a few have joined the Facebook group. Katie W has redone the website. A small article appeared in the Western Gazette. Business card size advertising has been ordered

Finance – The venue is free until end of September, but will then cost £15/session. Currently the group has £25.39, as a result of weekly donations and paying for refreshments and advertising. In order to apply for funding, the group needs a bank account

3. Formalising Committee

In order to open a community group bank account the group needs a formalised committee, and therefore hold regular minuted meetings (every 3 months) and have a constitution. Agreed to hold first AGM next Summer, and have the following committee members until then:

Kerry Gray

Chairperson

Katie Eaton

Secretary

Tori Birch

Treasurer

Mik Gray

Fundraising

Katie Wilson

Website

Lila Joyce

Fern Vickery


Agreed to ask the Facebook group for further volunteers and discuss further at next meeting

4. Fundraising

The group has to start paying £15 a session venue hire from October, and with current attendance levels are not going to be able to afford this. Discussed options, such as increasing family donation rate, fundraising activities, and applying for grants.

Mik Gray volunteered to do a car boot sale and ask, via the Facebook Group for people to donate items for sale.

Mik Gray will also apply for grant from Town Council

Richard Birch will look into grants from District Council. 

Tori Birch suggested paid for advertising on the website – Kerry Gray to contact Katie Wilson

5. Next Steps

Talk to Morley House about possible extension to “free” rental whilst we are waiting for funding bids

Tori Birch and Mik Gray to meet to open bank account and complete grant application

Advertise again as soon as business cards arrive

Kerry Gray to talk to Bournemouth Twin Club about constitution, and draft it for consultation

Ask for volunteer committee members via Facebook group

6. AOB

Fancy Dress Halloween Party – Wednesday 31st October, 11am –2pm

Christmas Party – Saturday 22nd December, 11am – 2pm

